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RE: Education (General Provisions) and Other LegislationAmendment Bill 2024)
To the EPGA committee
I am a grandmother with grandchildren who either have been and or arebeing home schooled. Many years ago I also home schooled one of mychildren due to their health issues.
I am concerned with the proposed changes to legislation regardinghomeschooling.
I am particularly concerned with the proposed requirement of the use ofACARA. ACARA is designed for use in the classroom school setting.Education at home is a very different situation. The one on one, specificallytailored to the individual child, education possible at home is not possible orpractical in the school setting. Therefore it is reasonable that a curriculumthat is designed for use in the school setting is not going to necessarily bethe vehicle to provide a high quality education in the home setting.
My personal experience concurs with this thought. When home educatingmy daughter her health did not allow her to do focused work. If I had had tostick strictly to a set curriculum her educational outcomes would have beenmuch worse. She was able to read widely and do what she could within theconfines of her health. Ultimately she was able to function well in tertiarystudy. If she had been forced back into school that would have impactedher health severely. It is important for many children with diverse healthneeds to have the flexibility that the current legislation allows for in order forthem to achieve the best outcomes in both education and health.
In relation to my neurodiverse grandchildren I have observed their varyingand individual situations. While they all have different issues they havebeen best served in their education by being able to have access to adiverse range of educational opportunities. None of them would have hadbetter outcomes if they had been forced to adhere to the ACARAcurriculum, rather the outcomes would have been less beneficial.
I am also concerned that the new legislation would require showingimprovement in all eight areas of the curriculum. This is an onerous burdento put on parents. Given that for children who have health issues and orlearning disabilities this is not always possible, whether they are being
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educated in a school or at home. This legislation has the potential toincrease stress in families who are already facing difficulties that many ofus can not even imagine.
I am very concerned about the guiding principle of proving thathomeschooling is in the best interest of a child. We all want what is in thebest interest of the child. What exactly is meant here by the word proving?That is open to so much interpretation that over time it could make it almostimpossible for anyone to be approved for home education.
Children being home schooled under the current legislation have theopportunity to receive a high quality education that is crafted to suit theirindividual needs. The current reporting and planning requirements ensurethat each child can receive a high quality education that is tailored to theirneeds and requirements regardless of their health or learning needs. Iwould like to see the legislation retain this without adding furtherrequirements or restrictions.




